
Wednesday, April 3, 2024  Greensburg Record-Herald 3BSports

Dale Curry

Staff Writer

Lady Dragons Lose 
Three Last Week

After picking up 
their biggest win of the 
young season by beat-
ing Bethlehem for the 
5th Region All A cham-
pionship, the Lady 
Dragons struggled last 
week, losing all three of 
their games.

More importantly, 
two of the three loss-
es were to district ri-
vals, LaRue County 
and Hart  County.  
This is the first time 
since 2008 that Green 
County has lost to 
both of those teams in 
the same season.  The 
Lady Dragons’ season 
record is now 4-5.

Taylor County 11  
Green County 5
Green County took 

an early lead in the 
game by scoring in the 
top of the first inning.  
Taylor County retali-
ated with a big inning 
of their own, scoring 
four runs. 

The Lady Dragons 
tied it up in the third 

inning but allowed 
Taylor to have two 
more big innings.  The 
Lady Cards scored 
three in the bottom of 
the fourth and added 
four more in the bot-
tom of the sixth inning.

Key hitting stats:
Bella Johnson—two 

of three including a 
double

Allie Burriss—two 
of four including a 
triple

Kaylee Judd—two of 
four including a double

Lily Beard—one of 
three including a triple

MacKenzie John-
son—one of three

Key pitching stats:
Judd—(2-1) 6 in-

nings, 8 hits, 3 SO, 4 
BB, 58% strikes

LaRue County 13  
Green County 4
The Lady Hawks 

erupted for eight runs 
in the top of the third 
inning, essentially 
putting the game out 
of reach as the Lady 
Dragons struggled to 
score.

Green County left 
10 runners on base in-

cluding having the bas-
es loaded in the bottom 
of the sixth inning.

Key hitting stats:
Judd—four of four
Burriss—three of 

four including a double
Brianna Johnson—

one of three including 
a double

Gracie Estes—one 
of three

Key pitching stats:
Burriss (2-3)  7 in-

nings,11 hits, 13 runs, 
7 SO, 6 BB, 55% strikes

Hart County 5  
Green County 4
In a game at Hart 

County, the Lady Raid-
ers scored a run in 
each of the first three 
innings before Green 
County got on the 
board in the fifth in-
ning.  They added two 
more runs in the top 
of the sixth and then 
Beard’s homerun in 
the top of the seventh 
tied the game.   This 
was the first home run 
for the Lady Dragons 
this season.

Key hitting stats:
Beard—two of four 

including a solo home 
run

Bella Johnson—two 
of four

MacKenzie John-
son—two of four

Judd—one of three
Hazel Sharpe—one 

of four
Kinsley  Robert -

son—one of four
Key pitching stats:
Judd—3 innings, 8 

hits, 3 runs, 3 SO, 3 BB, 
67% strikes

Burriss (2-4)  3.1 in-
nings, 4 hits, 2 runs, 3 
SO, 2 BB, 62% strikes

The Lady Dragons 
take a few days off from 
games during Spring 
break but return to 
action this weekend 
in the Elizabethtown 
Pinkham Lincoln Clas-
sic.  They pay Hickman 
County Friday night 
at 7:00 p.m. ET.  Sat-
urday, they play two 
games.  The first game 
is against Manual at 
1:15 ET, followed by a 
game against Graves 
County at 3:30 p.m. ET.

The Lady Dragons 
do not return home un-
til April 11 when they 
host Mercer County.

Lady Dragons lose three last week

By Clevis Jeffries
R-H Writer

Green County vs. 
LaRue County

Monday, 
March 25

Green County girls’ 
team defeated the 
LaRue County girls’ 
team. Green County 
boys’ team was de-
feated by the LaRue 
County boys’ team.

Girls’ Singles
Moll ie  Shuffett 

(GC) vs. Isabelle 
Perry (LC) 6-2, 6-1

A u b r e y  S c o t t 
(GC) vs. Lucy Bow-
man (LC) 6-0, 6-2

Girls’ Doubles
Chloe Simpson/Lila 

Stone (GC) vs. Jasmyne 
Sosa/Raegan Side-
bottom (LC) 6-0, 6-1

Boys’ Singles
Z a c h a r y  L o b b 

(GC) vs. Carson Do-
nahue (LC) 0-6, 0-6

O w e n  O l s o n 
( G C )  v s .  B r o c k 
Gross (LC) 0-6, 0-6

Boys’ Doubles
Z a c h a r y  L o b b /

Owen Olson (GC) vs. 
Tom Shelton/Carter 
Peace (LC) 3-6, 4-6

Green County vs. 
Central Hardin

Tuesday, March 26
G r e e n  C o u n t y 

girls’ and boys’ teams 
were defeated by 
the Central Hardin 
girls’ and boys’ teams.

Girls’ Singles
Moll ie  Shuffett 

(GC) vs. Cait Nus-
baumer (CH) 6-4, 6-4

Aubrey Scott (GC) 
vs. Emerson Mc-
Neilly (CH) 0-6, 0-6

Girls’ Doubles
Chloe Simpson/

Lila Stone (GC) vs. 
Zoey Graziano/Parker 
Lally (CH) 3-6, 2-6

Blair Corbin/Ad-
dison Smith (GC) vs. 
Claire Yates/Clare 
Riney (CH) 4-6, 1-6

Chloe Simpson/Ad-
dison Smith (GC) vs. 
Katie Sue Terrado/
Aryan Clark (CH) 8-0

Boys’ Singles
Z a c h a r y  L o b b 

(GC) vs. Jake Nel-
son (CH) 0-6, 0-6

O w e n  O l s o n 
( G C )  v s .  T y l e r 
Grace (CH) 1-6, 0-6

Boys’ Doubles
Z a c h a r y  L o b b /

Owen Olson (GC) vs. 
Jake Nelson/Tyler 
Grace (CH) 0-6, 0-6

GCHS 
Tennis 
Results

Josh Loy wins last basketball contest

From page 2B

Hodges, Jones and 
Squires are batting .500 
and Hodges leads the 
team at a .529 clip.

Key hitting stats:
Hodges—three for 

three
Squires—two for 

three including a double 
and a home run

Blakeman—two for 
four including a double

Houk—two for four

Jones—two for four
Fields—one for three

Key pitching stats:
Blakeman (2-0) 5 in-

nings, 4 hits, 2 runs, 6 
SO, 1 BB, 61% strikes

Durrett—1 inning, 3 
hits, 2 runs, 1 SO, 75% 
strikes

Jones—1 inning, 1 
hit, 1 run, 2 SO, 1 BB, 
64% strikes

The Dragons are 
hosting the Wooden 

Bat Classic this week.  
Last night they were 
s cheduled  to  p lay 
Madisonville North 
Hopkins.  The Maroons 
are 5-7 through the 
weekend.

Tonight, they are 
s chedu led  t o  f a ce 
Elizabethtown at 5:00 
p.m.  The Panthers are 
5-4 through Saturday.  
These two teams faced 
each other in the 5th 
Region Tournament 
semifinal round last 

year when E-town won 
7-0.  Green County has 
only won once against 
the Panthers in the 
last 12 games.

The Dragons have 
another game sched-
uled for tomorrow, but 
the time and opponent 
will depend on the out-
come of today’s game.  
All games are at Larry 
“PeeWee” Gumm Field 
at American Legion 
Park.

Baseball

Deadline 
for news 

and advertising
The deadline 
for all issues, 

is 2 pm CT Friday
Josh Loy is the win-

ner of the March 27 
basketball contest, 
the last contest of the 
season. Loy missed 

4, the least amount 
of  the contenders. 

Loy wins prizes from 
area businesses and he 
may pick up his prize 

certificates at the Re-
cord-Herald office. He 
wins two Green Riv-
er Cinema 6 tickets, 
a buffet from Creek 

Side Restaurant, meal 
and admission to Joel 
Ray’s Lincoln Jambo-
ree, and a Sunday buf-
fet  to The Broken Tee. 


